From: Lanes Alan 
Sent: 29 July 2013 16:36
To: Planning
Subject: Planning Application 13/01056/OUT - 200 houses South Lodge

Dears Sirs,

 

I am a resident at Caversfield and have lived there since March 2006. It is a pleasant location on the edge of Bicester but genuinely feels like living in the countryside.

 

On a daily basis my wife and I see deer, badges, foxes, hares and rabbits as well a massive variety of flora and fauna that would be greatly affected by a housing development of the size being planned at South Lodge. The wildlife is often seen on and crossing the Fringford Road and the massive increase in traffic would cause many animals to be killed.

 

The impact of such a large development on traffic, particularly at busy times, would cause many problems on what are primarily country roads and would likely increase journey times as well as polluting the air quality in the area. 

 

The current estates have been in place many years and are blended into the views, new houses would ruin both the views and the country feel.

 

There is little on the north of Bicester in terms of local shops and amenities, these would become overstretched by an influx of potentially 600+ people and 300+ vehicles.

 

The water supplies and drainage at this side of the town are not brilliant at best with low water pressure and frequently blocked drains, we also suffer frequent  power outages, the effect of a further 200 houses will only increase these problems.

 

There is a bus service around the Caversfield estates which whilst appreciated takes a very long time to commute to Bicester owing to the spread of estates, a further much larger estate is only going to increase this time.

 

As you are already aware there is a massive estate being built on the south of the town, commuting around the Bicester roads at peak times is difficult enough, particularly at bank holiday times when Bicester Outlet  is manic. To add further to this traffic is not in the best interests of the Bicester residents.

 

Whilst I don’t have children, my daughter in law has 2, the year 1-6 class sizes are already 30+ and another 200-400 children will only make this worsen.

 

I sincerely hope you will see that allowing further housing development, having already passed permission for the 100+ homes at the old MOD site, will only worsen the quality of life (both wild and human) in the Caversfield area and you will refuse this application.

 

 

Alan
Alan Lanes
Compliance and Controls Manager
